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Temporary Exhibit Power Outages at Seaway Visitor Center –  
Facility Remains Open 

 
WASHINGTON, D.C. — The Great Lakes St. Lawrence Seaway Development Corporation 
(GLS) today announced that beginning Wednesday, September 10, 2025, the New York Power 
Authority (NYPA) will conduct essential electrical maintenance at the Seaway Visitor Center. 
This work is expected to last for four weeks. 
 
The Visitor Center will remain open to the public Wednesday through Sunday, 9:00 AM to 
5:00 PM. Observation decks, facility amenities, and normal operations will continue without 
interruption. However, most computerized and interactive exhibits will be temporarily 
unavailable while electrical systems are serviced. 
 
We appreciate the public’s patience as this necessary work is completed. These improvements 
will help ensure reliable operations and enhanced visitor experiences in the future. Guests are 
encouraged to visit during this period to enjoy the observation decks and experience ship lock-
throughs on the St. Lawrence Seaway. 
 
About the Great Lakes St. Lawrence Seaway Development Corporation (GLS) 
The GLS is a federal corporation responsible for the operation and maintenance of the U.S. 
portion of the St. Lawrence Seaway. GLS ensures the safe, efficient, and environmentally 
sustainable movement of cargo, supporting North America’s economy and global trade 
connections. In addition to its vital role in global commerce, GLS is deeply committed to 
creating and sustaining quality jobs in the North Country, strengthening the local community, 
and contributing to the regional economy. Through its operations, GLS is dedicated to being a 
driving force for economic growth and opportunity in the Great Lakes region supporting more 
than 240,000 jobs and $36 billion in economic activity. 
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